
Avista Corp. 
1411 East Mission   P.O. Box 3727 
Spokane. Washington 99220-0500 
Telephone 509-489-0500 
Toll Free   800-727-9170 

August 17, 2020 

Via: UTC Web Portal 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Sq. Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re: Docket No. UE-171091 - Avista Utilities 2018-2019 Biennial Conservation Report (BCR) 
Replacement Pages 

Dear Mr. Johnson, 

On May 29, 2020, in compliance with RCW 19.285 and WAC 480-109-120 (3), Avista 

Corporation, dba Avista Utilities (“Avista” or “the Company”), respectfully submitted its 2019 

Annual Conservation Report (ACR). Included as Appendix A to the filing, and in compliance with 

RCW 19.285 and WAC 480-109-120 (4), was the Company’s 2018-2019 Biennial Conservation 

Report (BCR).   

Since the filing of the BCR, it has been brought to the Company’s attention that the 5% 

decoupling commitment of 4,489 MWh was inadvertently unaccounted for in Avista’s calculation 

of its excess savings for the 2018-2019 biennium. The Company has since corrected this error, 

bringing the 2018-2019 excess savings down to 4,841 MWh rather than the 9,330 MWh originally 

reported. This modification also changes the percentage by which the Company exceeded its total 

local biennium target down to 106% rather than the 112% initially calculated, and provides that 

Avista has 69,915 MWh of excess savings available to apply to a potential 2020-2021 shortfall as 

a result of prior two biennial savings achievements (as opposed to the 74,404 MWh of excess 

savings previously provided). As such, the Company hereby submits replacements for pages 3 and 

4 of its 2018-2019 Biennial Conservation Report. These replacement pages correct the calculation 
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errors described above, and update the corresponding Tables contained within the BCR 

accordingly. 

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Anna Scarlett, Director 

of Energy Efficiency, at 509-495-2557 or myself at (509) 495-2782. 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/Shawn Bonfield 
 
Shawn Bonfield 
Sr. Manager of Regulatory Policy & Strategy 
Avista Utilities 
509-495-2782 
shawn.bonfield@avistacorp.com 
 

cc : Advisory Group 
Enclosures 

mailto:shawn.bonfield@avistacorp.com

